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August 9, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance to amend chapter 10.30 of the King County Code, governing Construction, Demolition and Land-Clearing (CDL) waste.  Separately, I am transmitting to the Council an ordinance to authorize the execution of Extended Contracts for Construction, Demolition, and Land Clearing Handling Services.  The Extended Contracts provide for new benefits to the public, but chapter 10.30 of the King County Code must be updated to enable the public to realize those benefits.

For example, the King County Code presently designates certain sites for receiving CDL waste in King County.  One of the contractors under the Extended Contracts will be accepting CDL waste at two additional facilities.  Therefore, the Code needs to be updated to include these additional facilities available to the public.

In addition, the Extended Contracts provide for recycling incentives.  The Solid Waste Division’s analysis indicates that these incentives should significantly increase the amount of CDL that is recycled – reducing the amount that is disposed in landfills.  Similarly, the King County Code needs to be updated to reflect these new recycling incentives. 

The Extended Contracts for CDL Handling Services provide numerous benefits to the public, including ensuring the long-term availability of appropriate facilities for handling CDL waste; providing new facilities for processing CDL waste, which will increase convenience to the public; and new incentives for recycling CDL waste to keep it out of landfills.  I urge the Council to pass the ordinance authorizing the execution of the Extended Contracts as well as the enclosed companion ordinance to update the Code consistent with the Extended Contracts. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Grover Cleveland, Government Affairs Officer, DNRP


Theresa Jennings, Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

Geraldine Cole, Assistant Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

Kevin Kiernan, Engineering Services Manager, DNRP
